
CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 
Monday, May 12  

Soccer vs Ireton - Coed - 
Home 

 
Tuesday, May 13  

Band & Orchestra Pops  
Concert 7:00 PM 

 
Wednesday, May 14 

Sioux Center Track Meet 
starts at 10:15 

 
Thursday, May 15 

Soccer Game at Inwood - 
Coed 

 
Friday, May 16  

Last Day of Preschool 
 

Monday, May 19 
Finance Meeting 6:00 

Board Meeting 7:00 
 

Thursday, May 20 
8th Graduation 7:00 

 
Friday, May 20 

Field Day 
Lasts Day of School  

Board Notes  April 2025 
1. Kyle LeLoux opened with devo-

tions. 
2. Principal’s Report was received.  
3. Committees 
     Education 
       MMS to offer Inisha Hoehamer  
       the 6th –8th Grade art position. 
       Proposed Violence and Weapon   
       Policy 
       Motion to purchase English  
       curriculum. 
     Technology 
        Motion to approve the  
        additions/changeds made to  
        the Technology guidelines. 

4.  Old Business 
       Update from the contractor. 
       Reviewed building project  
       balance. 
5. New Business  
        Discussed June School Board 
        Retreat. 
         MMS all 3 policies from the  
         finance committee (tuition  
         payment, registration and hot  
         lunch) 
6. The meeting was closed with  
    prayer.  
 
*MMS - Motion Made and Supported 

SCRIP NEWS 
With spring upon us, your vehicle could probably use a good cleaning! 
Don’t forget to pick up SCRIP before heading to the local car wash! We 

have the following on hand in the office: Capital Car Wash & Corner-
stone Laser Wash. 

*Thinking about redecorating or painting? First Impressions,  Furniture 
Mart, Flooring and Design and Vander Berg Furniture & Flooring are great 

local retailers to consider. 
*Don’t forget to pick up your SCRIP before starting your spring projects 

and organizing. There are options for Menards,  
Lowes, and Home Depot. 

  
ORDER DATES/DELIVERY DATE AND SUMMER DATES 

Monday, May 12  Friday, May16 
 Monday, May 19  Friday , May 23 

Monday, June 9  Thursday, June12 
Monday, June 23  Thursday, June 26 
Monday, July 7  Thursday, July 10 
Monday, July 21  Thursday, July 24 

Monday, August 4  Thursday, August 7 
Monday, August 18  Thursday, August 21 

Graduation Date and Time 
The 8th grade class of 2024 will be graduating on Thurs-
day, May 23 at the First CRC in Hull at 7:00 PM. Everyone is 
cordially invited to attend. K
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1301 5th St, Box 550 
Hull, IA 5139 
712-439-2273 

Website 
www.hullchristian.com 
 Find us on Facebook & 

Instagram too!! 
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Celebrating Our Dedicated Staff 
At Hull Christian School, we’re proud to celebrate two wonderful staff mem-
bers who have reached meaningful milestones in their time with us. This year, 
we honor Mindy Baccam for 15 years of service and Mrs. Heidi Bosler for 5 
years of dedication to our school community. These individuals play important 
roles in the lives of our students—from the youngest learners to our oldest—and 
we are truly grateful for all they do! 
Mindy Baccam began her journey at HCS in 2010 as an assistant cook, work-
ing alongside our head cook, Gwen Van Voorst. In January 2014, Gwen had 
to step away for an extended period due to her daughter’s serious accident. 
Mindy stepped in to fill the role of head cook and officially accepted the posi-
tion the following school year. Over the years, Mindy has worn a few different 
“hats” at HCS. In addition to leading the kitchen, she served as our athletic di-
rector for several years.  This year, she and her husband Sou took on the role of 
school custodians. Mindy’s cheerful spirit and easy-going personality make her 
a joy to work.  Her presence has been a steady blessing throughout her 15 
years of service. 
Mrs. Heidi Bosler began 
her career at HCS as “Miss 
Heidi.”  Though she got 
married this past year, 
many of our students still 
lovingly call her by that 
name. As our preschool 
teacher, she brings 
warmth and joy to the 
youngest members of our 
school family. For the past 
five years, her cheerful 
“good morning” or “good 
afternoon” has bright-
ened the day for students 
and staff alike. 
We are truly blessed by 
the presence of both 
Mindy and Heidi at Hull 
Christian. Their commit-
ment, kindness, and care 
have made a lasting dif-
ference in our school and 
in the lives of every stu-
dent they serve. 
 



8th Graders “Rooted in Christ” Through Community Serve Project 
This month, our 8th grade students put their faith into action with a special Serve Project designed to sup-
port new residents in our community. Inspired by our school’s theme, Rooted in Christ, the students came 
up with the idea to plant trees for families who recently moved to Hull from Rock Valley after the devas-
tating flood.                                                                                                                                                              
The project wasn’t just symbolic—it was practical, heartfelt, and student-led.   With some help from Mr. 
Stroeh, the students organized a Tip Night at the Pizza Ranch to raise funds for the trees, and then spent 
time planting them in the yards of those affected. Each tree represented a step toward healing, stability, 
and new beginnings—helping these families put down roots in their new community.                                                                      
The students loved working together, serving others, and especially getting to know the new families they 
were helping. We're incredibly proud of our 8th graders for seeing a need, coming up with a creative 
solution, and living out what it means to be truly rooted in Christ. 

Upcoming Concert  
On May 13, the 
Bands and Orches-
tras of Hull Chris-
tian will be entertain-
ing the audience 
with a lively variety 
of dance music. 
Come out to Hull 
Christian at 7:00 
PM and enjoy styles like Salsa, Boogie-
Woogie, Tango, Lotus Dance, a Minuet, the 
Hopak, Flamenco, a Hoedown! 

Whether you feel like dancing or just sitting 
back and listening, it’s sure to be a great 
night of music.  

Give A Book 
Wow! It is so fun to add new books at the end of the 
school year. A special thank you to Grandpa and 
Grandma Nielsen donating in honor of grandson Jack-
son Verhoef, Grandpa and Grandma Runia donating in 
honor of grandchildren Owen and Marissa De Wit, 
Grandpa and Grandma Van Dixhoorn donating in hon-
or of grandchildren Charlotte and Gerrit Scholten, and 
Grandpa and Grandma Hoekstra donating in honor of 
grandchildren Aftyn, Tucker, Emerie, and Kendyl. Your 
generosity is overwhelming! Thank for continuing to sup-
port our mission in the Hull Christian Library!  
Final day to check out books will be Friday, May 9th. All 
books must be returned to 
the library by May 20th. 
Please keep an eye out for 
green "Overdue" sheets sent 
home with your child/
children to notify you of any 
books that could be missing 
yet. If you believe you may 
have lost a book or have 
any other questions, please 
contact me by email. Thank 
you!  

2025-26 School Registra-
tion Link 
The 2025-26 School Regis-
tration link is here!  Please 
get your child(ren) regis-
tered by May,15 to avoid 
any late charges.   

 
 

HULL CHRISTIAN SCHOOL FOUNDATION  
CURRENT MEMBERS AS OF May 7, 2025 

Altena, Alden & Bev 
Anema, Paul & Trudy 
Baccam, Sean & Stephanie 
Bakker, Jan 
Bakker, Nathan & Chanda 
Barkel,  Dan & Ann 
Beukelman, Doug & Janelle 
Beukelman, Ryan & Cami 
Bleeker, Eric & Marianne 
Bliek, Roy & Jan 
Boer, Don 
Boer, Jerry & Lavonne 
Bolkema, Harlyn & Linda 
Bolkema, Betty 
Bolkema, Ryan & Rachel 
Bonestroo, Dave & Diane 
Boon, Arlyn & Twila 
Bosma, Matt & Bethany 
Bouma, Gaylene 
Breuer, Chad & Sandi 
Broek, Mike & Ang 
Broek, Linda 
Brummel, Arch & Val 
Brunsting, Dennis & Linda 
Bruxvoort, Ben & Karen 
Bruxvoort, Troy & Tina 
Calkhoven, Dennis & Jean 
Christians, Michael & Karen 
Covey, Marlo & Viv 
Covey, Mike  
De Jager, Brent & Amy 
De Kruyf, Roger & Fran 
De Stigter, Phil & Bonnie 
De Weerd, Stan & Arlis 
De Weerd, Todd & Paulette 
De Wild, LuAnn 

De Wild, Shari 
De Wit, Cory & Sherry 
De Wit, Dan & Kathy 
De Wit, Jay & Donna 
De Wit, Theresa 
De Yager, Noah & Susan 
De Yager, Peter & Betsy 
Den Hoed, Walt & Lavonne 
Dirksen, Joe & Mary 
Draayer, Ken  
Driesen, Brad & Nancy 
Dykstra, Wes & Diana 
Eekhoff, David & Melinda 
Eekhoff, Jim & Sylvia 
Fedders, Dan & Dana 
Fedders, Mark & Teresa 
Fedders, Rob & Donna 
Feenstra, Lee & Eleanor 
Feenstra, Randy & Lynette 
Fenchel, Mark & Dar 
Foreman, Bill & Wendy 
Geels, Brent & Becky 
Gesink, Elinor 
Gort, Cliff & Esther 
Grevengoed, Wilma 
Grevengoed, Mike & Connie 
Grevengoed, Roger & Minerva 
Grevengoed, Scott & Sara 
Groothuis, Ivan & Alice 
Harskamp, Dan & Nyla 
Haveman, Ed & Noella 
Haveman, Eric & Alysia 
Haveman, John & Pat 
Haveman, Steve & Kim 
Hengeveld, Ted & Rachel 
Heynen, Bruce & Kim 
Heynen, William  
Hoekema, Cal  
Hoekstra, Dave & Donna 
Hoekstra, Eldon & Joan 
Hoekstra, Larry & Marcia 
Hoekstra, Mike & Veronica 

Hofman, Arlen & Mary 
Hofman, Brad & Marlys 
Hospers, Nancy 
Hulstein, Glenn & Marj 
Jacobsma, Bruce & Peggy 
Jacobsma, Justin & Laura 
Jansma, Terry & Dee 
Kats, Lavonne 
Kats, Missy 
Kats, Shad 
Kats, Tim & Ruth 
Keizer, Jim & Vell 
Keizer, Kevin & Lynda 
Klompien, Carl & Ellen 
Koel, Jeanne 
Koel, Norwin & Bonnie 
Koele, Cliff & Marlys 
Kooi, Todd & April 
Kooiker, John & Sherry 
Kooiker, Sam & Jennifer 
Kooima, Clarice 
Kotman, Loren & Norma 
Kroese, David & Kay 
Kroese, Galen & Connie 
Kroese, Harriet 
Kroese, Jane 
Kroese, Joyce 
Kroese, Merlyn & Linda 
Kroeze, Dan & Linda 
Krommendyk, Don & Mary 
Kuyper, Ronald & Marlene 
Mars, Hendrene 
Meendering, Harry & Dee 
Netjes, Les & Bonnie 
Nielsen, Martin & Sandy 
Noteboom, Leona 
Nyenhuis, Nelva 
Oostenink, Heath & Paula 
Oostenink, Jim & Lee 
Oostenink, Seth & Jaime 

Ouwinga, Tim & Deb 
Pluim, David & Laura 
Pollema, Doug & Sandy 
Pollema, Pete & Nelva 
Pollema, Waylon & Melissa 
Pollema, Wilmar & Betty 
Rens, Eric & Jana 
Rens, James & Donna 
Rens, Shirley 
Roelofs, Jim & Jan 
Rozeboom, David & Carol 
Runia, Alvin 
Scholten, Glen & Tami 
Scholten, Agnes 
Snieder, Dave & Lee 
Soodsma, Helen 
Stiemsma, Craig & Kristi 
Te Krony, Rodney & Connie 
Talsma, LeRoy & Wanda 
Ten Pas, Jacquelyn 
Ten Pas, Randy & Kristi 
Te Slaa, Dave & Vanessa 
Te Slaa, Justin & Cindy 
Te Slaa, Melvin & Kathy 
Vande Griend, Benji & Mindy 
Vande Griend, David & Betty 
Vande Griend, Joyce 
Vande Hoef, Matt & Melanie 
Vanden Bosch, Greg & Teresa 
Vanden Broek, Willis 
Van Den Bosch, Tom 
Vander Griend, Howard & Marilyn 
Vander Plas, Theresa 
Vander Stoep, Stewart & Cindy 
Van Grouw, Lee & Donna 
Van Maanen, Dennis & Audrey 
Van Otterloo, Art & Margaret 
 

Van Otterloo, Dave & Lisa 
Van Otterloo, Shelly 
Van Otterloo, Mike & Marideth 
Van Peursem, Mel & Arnetta 
Van Roekel, Carol 
Van Schepen, Arlene 
Van Schepen, Eldon & Lisa 
Van Schepen, Jeff & Julie 
Van Soelen, Marion  
Van’t Hul, Darren & Darla 
Van’t Hul, David & Sherry 
Van’t Hul, Orville & Arlene 
Van Voorst, Jamie & Gwen 
Van Wyhe, Daryl & Marvella 
Verhoef, Craig & Teresa 
Ver Steeg, Bernard  
Vis, Roger & Carol 
Waterman, Kyle & Kim 
Weidner, Tracy & Sandy 
Westra, Gary A & Sandy 
Westra, Randy & Sandy 
Westra, Rob & Amy 
Westra, Jo 
Westra, Scott & Andrea 
Wielenga, Evan & Shondra  
Wielenga, Larry & Mary Lou 
Wielenga, Rod & Lois 
Wilson, Carol 
Zevenbergen, Kent & Tami 
Zomermaand, Eric & Michelle 
Zonnefeld, Ryan & Val 
Zuidema, Delmar & Linda 
Zuidema, Todd & Leah 
 

*If you notice any changes that 
should be made to the list, 

please feel free to contact the 
office. 

Pop Can Sorting Schedule 
May   June 
Van Noort/Van Gorp Wiersma, Evan  
Verhoef, Craig  Jacobsma, Justin 
Vis, Robin  LeLoux, Kyle 
Heynen, Drew  Poppema, Dan 
Lange, Norman  Pollema, Brody 
Stark, Ben  De Stigter, Shawn 
Boer, Scott  Koch, Josh 
den Hoed, Arlin/Dawn Warntjes, Will 

HCS is now using Zeffy for payments and donations! 
We’ve started using Zeffy, a secure platform that helps nonprofits 
like ours collect money without charging any transaction fees. 
That means 100% of your contribution goes directly to HCS.    
Here’s how it works: 

1. Click the link we provide. 
2. Choose your school fee or donation amount. 
3. Enter your payment information (credit card, bank  
      account, Apple Pay, etc.). 
4.   Submit your payment. 

*Zeffy may ask if you’d like to add a tip to support their platform 
— this is completely optional and you can set it to $0 if you prefer. 

Thank you for your support! 


